
Wildrose School Community Council Annual Meeting 

September 14, 2021 

In attendance: Lynn Wood, Angela Davis, Dana Steward, Christine Hamilton, Jennifer Ferguson, Lisa 
Garrard, Cher Bloom, Bonnie Fisher, Leanne Gunderson 
 
1. Principal’s Report 

 Outdoor Garden  
o Thank you to all involved in the planning of, and caring for the Garden.  I know how 

much time, and effort it took to have this beautiful space.  
o Kitchen is amazing! 
o Add in reading huts and fence 
o The kids love it and it is beautiful! 

 Covid Procedures  
o School Plan 
o Classroom Procedures 
o Isolation Plan 

o Hooks are being purchased for masks in the boot room and the number of students at 
one time is being limited. 

 Extra Curricular  
o Has begun with CC and Girls VBall - no boys interested.   
o Planning to start 4-6 Skills Team 
o SLC starts tomorrow 

o If parents are driving students to extracurricular activities, masks are required to be 
worn. 

 Parent Volunteers  
o Currently limiting parents in the building - are there other ways to engage families and 

community?  
 “Field Day” (or hour) with parent volunteers coordinating events 
 Hot Lunch Delivery Service 
 Recycling Parent 

 Walk-A-Thon  
o Covid still has us rethinking 
o “Schutte Shuffle” 
o Possibilities - see handout 
o Purchasing Plan 

 SRPSD Clans  
o Red Wolf, Yellow Eagle, Black Bear, White Buffalo 
o Create sense of belonging - tied to reading goals 

 Monthly Themes  
o Virtues / 7 Sacred Teachings 
o Addressed at Hallway Huddles and in Mini PLC Time 

 

 Possible 2 Christmas concerts to space people out (afternoon/evening) 

 Ensure swimming lesson expectations/scope of supply are clearly set with Shellbrook 
Recreation Director 
 

2. Trustee’s Report 

 Sask Rivers School Division Board meeting welcomed Dr. Chokani to update them on 
current Covid-19 situation and the requirement for masks in schools 

 Board Strategic Plan can be found on the school division website 
 



3. Treasurer’s Report 

 Current balance $3055.06 

 Possible gift for the school – new swings?  Mrs. Ferguson to look into cost and possible 
purchase information 

 Do we need more cross country ski equipment?  Mrs. Ferguson to get Mr. Bonin to check 
 
4.  Walk-A-Thon Purchases 

The purpose of the Walk-A-Thon is to build community and raise funds to support Wild Rose School and 

students.  We hope to augment our students’ school year with a variety of experiences and opportunities.  

Thanks to the funds raised by the community during our Walk-A-Thon, our school is able to do so many things 

for our students that we may not be able to do without them.  We wanted to communicate our plans for this 

year’s money raised.  This year’s funds will help us: 

 Host a Pancake Breakfast (in the spring – fingers crossed) 

 Offer Student Recognition and Incentives 

 Replace White Boards in our classrooms 

 Create Classroom Budgets so teachers and students can purchase necessary supplies and create 

seasonal / holiday crafts and gifts 

 Purchase Library Resources – reading material, furniture, tipi, games etc. 

 Computer Software to support student learning 

 Purchase Outdoor Ed Equipment  

 Purchase PE Equipment 

 Buy new uniforms for our sports teams 

 Cover Transportation Expenses for various curricular and extra-curricular activities 

 Christmas Meal and Theatre Expenses 

 Supplement Swimming Lesson Expenses 

 Supplement Ski Trip Expenses 

 Continue to invest in our Outdoor Garden and Learning Space – Reading Huts 

 Upgrade playground area for multiple activities   

 Build Sensory Paths (in and outdoors possibly)                  

Obviously with the current Covid restrictions we may not be able to participate in / complete some of these 

experiences this year.  Money not spent this school year will continue to support students in the next school 

year.  Thank you for supporting our school and our students.  Your contributions are directly linked to enriching 

the lives of our students. 

 
 

5. Next meeting set for the Oct.19, 2021. 
We had a request for zoom access to the meeting.  Would this be possible? 


